
Kumoricon / Altonimbus Entertainment 
General Meeting of the Membership on May 16, 2015 

Salem Central Library, 585 Liberty St SE, Salem, OR 97301 

Call to Order 

The meeting was called to order at 1:22 pm by Phillip Koop. 

At the opening of the meeting, 30 members were present out of 234 total, with 34 needed to 
reach quorum. Quorum was not met. 

Approval of Minutes 

The minutes from the general meetings of the membership in February, March, and April could 
not be approved without quorum. 

Reports 

Phillip Koop, Chair 

Phillip reported that a mini-con called Kumoricon Lite will take place on June 27, 2015 from 
10am to 10pm. Admission will be $10, or a donation of three volumes of manga. Please note 
that not all manga qualifies for donation. 

Diana Hoffman, Director of Infrastructure 

Diana reported that she’s been receiving emails about rooms. A round of confirmations will be 
sent in July. Other than that, she’s focusing on Kumoricon Lite. 

Brian Mathews, Director of Membership 

Brian reported that there have been received 1225 registrations. That is below last year at this 
time, but last year had an earlier spike due to a price tier change. 

Membership is looking for staff in Con Suite, Registration, and Registration Line Direction. 

Jason Pollard, Director of Operations 

Ben Riker reported for Operations. He reported that they are processing emails that have been 
received. Peace-bonding will be handled by dedicated staff this year, and positions are open. 

Jaki Hunt, Director of Programming 

Jaki reported that panel applications are open until the end of the month. Staff are needed for 
all groups related to content. Cosplay Contest rules are posted and applications will open soon. 
Rules for other contests will be posted soon. 



Sierra Rice, Director of Publicity 

Phillip reported on Sierra’s behalf since the Publicity team is in Canada at Otafest this weekend. 
Trading pins are being introduced at this event, and they are already selling very well. Pin 
images have been posted online. 

We have an upcoming event at Mount Hood Community College on June 5th. 

We currently are in need of anyone who has had a job in customer service handling cash to 
staff the merchandise booth at con.  

Other positions in need of staff are Press Room, Social Media and Videographers. For anyone 
signing up as staff at the meeting, go to Koop to sign. 

John Krall, Director of Relations 

Phillip reported on John’s behalf.  Artist Alley table count has been set, and artists will be 
notified in the coming week. Staff are still needed in Relations. Email relations@kumoricon.org 
for details. 

Jo Ayers, Secretary 

Jo had no report. 

Bridget Hollander, Treasurer 

Bridget reported that staff are needed in Quartermaster to do heavy lifting. 

Unfinished Business 

No unfinished business could be presented without quorum. 

New Business 

No new business could be presented without quorum. 

Good of the Order 

Phillip announced the coming meeting on (or near) June 14 and the staff barbecue is coming on 
(or near) July 18. 

OMSI is continuing to show anime. Next weekend, they are showing Akira, From Up On Poppy 
Hill, Patema Inverted, and Redline. 

Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 1:58pm by Phillip Koop. 
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Respectfully submitted, 

Jo Ayers, Assistant Secretary, 
Jeff Tyrrill, Secretary 

(Minutes finalized Feb 6, 2016.) 


